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                                                                                                October 2002    

CHRISTMAS APPEAL

Dear Parishioner

Christmas in Nsanje

Christmas is coming a little early, but this is a special appeal for our friends in Nsanje.

Many of us in the ‘first world’ spend a great deal of money at Christmas, on cards and presents.   People in the third world will still be striving to survive.   Our friends in the church of the Good Shepherd, Nsanje, will be celebrating the birth of Jesus at their Christmas day Mass, in much the same way as we do, but after this the similarity ends.

Would you consider putting aside that extra few pounds this year to make a gift to a family in Nsanje?   Your gift will be sent to Fr Felix, the parish priest, who will distribute the money at his discretion; maybe as personal gifts to families or as a ‘group payment’ if this is more appropriate.   Whatever he decides, we will be told how we have helped.

In Lent, we are asked to ‘give up’ something we enjoy, as a sacrifice to focus our minds more closely on The Lord.   It may be possible to do this, without too much pain, at Christmas.   Here are a few suggestions:

· Families, close friends and groups, exchange greetings cards even though they see each other regularly throughout the year.   These cards often cost more that others sent.   Why not exchange a card from a previous year, and put a notional saving to good use – Malawi?

· How many ‘unwanted’ presents do you receive (and give, if you’re honest)? Why not ask a friend or relative to send you the money instead, for Malawi?

· Do you buy your family, or close friend several gifts?   Why not agree to one less and put the saving into the Malawi Christmas Appeal?

The charity shops do very well after Christmas.  Why not our friends in Malawi?

It may be possible to repeat this appeal in future years.   It could be a very effective way of helping others at this special time of giving, with very little, or no, additional cost to ourselves.   Maybe families, or groups, could agree a future strategy amongst themselves?

If you feel you would like to help in this way, please send payments during the months of October/November to Fr Michael, clearly marked ‘Malawi Christmas Appeal.’

If you want to discuss any aspect of the appeal, please contact Peter Wells (tel.358324)

“Give and it will be given to you; good measure, pressed down, shaken together, rolled over will be put into your lap.   For the measure you give will be the measure you get back.”                                                                                                            

                                                                                                                                     Luke 6.38

